CLASSIC CITY WOODTURNERS

Minutes from the business portion of the November 22, 2010 meeting are as follows:

Budget Report: \$1357.11

18 members were in attendance

High School Program: Bill Gohdes met with two students at 3:30 p.m. prior to the regularly scheduled evening club meeting. The two students, Marcus and Maize, began working with the two mini-lathes that were purchased with the AAW grant moneys.

The candidates for officers for Calendar Year 2011 were presented to the membership and were voted upon. The club approved the following people for officers for the new year:

President: Dr. Roy Grant

Vice President: A committee of five members that will work together to schedule presenters and programs for the New Year. Bill Gohdes will coordinate this activity.

Secretary: Bill Gohdes Treasurer: Bill Gohdes

The President asked the members present if anyone would be willing to review the club accounts early in the New Year. The Executive Committee is seeking someone with an accounting or auditing background to review the books.

The President reminded members that the CCW Christmas party is scheduled for December 13 at 6:00 p.m. at St. James Methodist Church on Lakeview Drive. Please attend and bring a gift to share. Gifts do not necessarily have to be turned items; past practice of some members is to purchase gifts from Home Depot, Lowes or possibly the new Harbor Freight store which recently opened at the SR 316/Loop 10 interchange opposite Lowes and near Home Depot. Also, bring a favorite dish to share.

The President announced that Bill Van Wie has volunteered to assume duties of Web Master thus succeeding Walter McCrae who wishes to pass along the position after six years of faithful service. Bill will also act as club photographer and will photograph the items presented at Show and Tell. Nancy Graham has volunteered to provide service as the new librarian for the forthcoming year.

Respectfully submitted:

Bill Gohdes for Bill Van Wie